

## Coolangarras Barmah Kindergarten



41 Mokare Road Albany WA 6330 Telephone: 9841 6511 Fax: 9841 8563

#### 27th June, 2019 Term 2, Week 9

#### Dear families (Moort).

The term is flying by and there is only one week until the holidays. We have had an interesting term so far. Some highlights have included our visit to Woolworths on the Discovery Tour, the TAFE students coming and sharing YUMI maths activities with us, a visit from the KindiLink supervisors, beginning our Kid of the Week activities and visiting the school library. We have had a low number of students and the KindiLink children have begun their transition to Kindy early. We would love to see more children and are taking enrolments for 2020. If you know of any children turning 4 by June 30th next year please let them know they can pick up an enrolment form from Coolangarras or Spencer Park School anytime we are open.

#### **Woolworths Discovery Tour**

On Thursday, 6th June, 2019 we visited Woolworths for a Discovery Tour of the store. The children had a great time going behind the scenes, tasting food from the bakery and fruit and vegie section. They dressed in an apron and hat and played a shopping game.





#### Things Happening

In week 10 we will celebrate NAIDOC week and also NATSIC Day. We hope to see you on Wednesday 3rd July for our family barbecue. Sausages and buns will be supplied and we ask that you bring a plate of food to share as well.

#### Kind Regards,

#### Coolangarras Staff

# KindiLink

Coolangarras Barmah
Lift Off to Learn

KindiLink is always very busy. Each week we make a new simple recipe which both the parents and children love.





Conversational reading and music and dance are also included in our weekly program. Come along and join in with us. Children from O-3 years can enrol in our program.

#### Zylas' walking stick

Zylas' Nan Gwenda made a beautiful walking stick which Zylas loves. He brought it to Kindy to show us. He was very proud of the stick, and his Nan. She is going to help the children make some tapping sticks at our NATSIC Day. We are very excited.



#### Tooth Fairy visit

On Wednesday, June 19th the tooth fairy visited from Spencer Park Dental Therapy Clinic. She showed us how to care for our teeth. Children aged from 0-4 may visit the hospital for dental work if they have a health care card. When they turn 5 they can attend the clinic.





### **Kid of the Week**



Charli celebrated with and her Dad Brad and Mum Sue.



Ivy-Jayne invited Mum, Dad, brother Emmerson and her Nan and Pop.



Zylas was very pleased that his Mum, Dad, sister Ada and his Nan Gwenda and Pop could come and spend the morning with him.

#### **TAFE** visit

On Tuesday, 4th June the students from TAFE came to visit our classroom and carry out YUMI maths activities with the children. We only had a few students that day but everyone had a fantastic time and some fun learning activities occurred.























Term 3 commences <u>Tuesday, 23rd July</u>. Mrs Ben will not come back until August 5th. Carly Talbot will teach until then.